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Dear Parents and Carers  

 

Can I thank you for your support during this half term.  Your children have worked extremely hard and have 

been involved in a huge number of extra curricular activities.  The school has been focused and purposeful and 

the GCSE exams are well underway.  I would like to wish you and your families a sunny and restful half term 

and look forward to welcoming pupils back for their final term of the year!   

 

Year 7  

Year 7 have certainly been busy and there has certainly been lots to celebrate!  Well 

done to those pupils who have been awarded their 150 AP badge - Jess P, Harry P, Joe 

F, Eloise S.  Huge congratulations to Sam W and Carly I for reaching the 250 AP target 

and being awarded their special badge. 

 

Year 7 pupils have been in huge demand to help with tours of the school 

recently.   Thank you to the following pupils for impressing all the visitors to our school: Rebecca M, Julia K, 

Gracie A, Harry P, Sophia B, Kieron D, Eddie R, Medi J, Harriet A, Ruby T, Toby B and Sophie H. 

 

Well done to our Model Pupils - Alfie W and Eva N!   

So many achievement points to award to you all!  

 

 

 

A mention to the girls rounders 

team for winning against Crestwood 

School - amazing effort, girls, I know 

you'll love this picture being 

published!  
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Transition is underway in preparation for our current Year 6 pupils to join us in September, and Year 7 pupils 

were asked to accompany the Headteacher on visits to our feeder schools.  Charlotte P, Charley A, Eve C, 

Oscar R, Harriet A, Harry E, Elise LB, Aurelia N, Isla D and Matthew B all did a fantastic job and I have it on 

good authority from Mr Longden that they were a credit to the school.  I know you all enjoyed re-visiting your 

old school, Year 7, so well done - I am very proud of you all      

Some of our footballers were given the 

opportunity to take part in FTY Fly on Wednesday 

- it was great fun and very competitive!   

 

As always, Year 7 have made me the proudest 

Guidance Manager in school!   We really do feel 

like a team and I am excited about our continuing 

journey.  It is hard to beleive our first year is 

almost over.  Please contact me whenever you 

have any questions or concerns. 

A polite reminder for you to complete the Year 7 

Parental Safeguarding Survey sent to you recently - 

thank you for your support with this.  

 

And finally, Hedgehog rescue took place at lunchtime today.   "Nettie" was found 

tangled in the netting on the astro turf and looked very distressed.  With the help 

of Olivia, Mia, Tamsin, Eli, Esme and Harriet, the netting was cut from around 

Nettie's neck and he was left with Mrs Vallance and given a blanket, some cat 

food and a drink. 

 

Nettie has made a full recovery 

and will be released today 🙂 

 

Thank you for your 

help and support, girls!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I hope that you all have a lovely half term break.   

Take care.  Mrs Vallance, Guidance Manager, Year 7  
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Year 8  

It has been a busy half term for the Year 8s. This week they have made their option choices & I would like to 

take this opportunity to praise them for their mature approach to making what for many of them is the first 

big decision they have had to make.  

Our intention is to do our very best to accommodate the choices as 

best as possible. 

I have seen some excellent engagement & focus in lessons by many 

pupils which has been lovely to see. 

As ever the Year 8s have been involving themselves in Toynbee life & 

they have been shining at sports & in drama.  Over the last four weeks 

a group of year 8 pupils have attended a PHSE drama workshop. I think 

they all agreed that it was both fun & a great learning opportunity to go 

over some important topics 

            

 

Looking ahead to the summer term I hope that you all have a lovely week off & I look forward to seeing you 

ready to go for the final term of Year 8.  

Miss Murchie, Year 8 Guidance Manager  

 

Year 9  

Thank you to all who attended Parent's Evening this week - it's such a valuable time to share information 

regarding your child's experience and progress at Toynbee, and I really hope that you found it insightful if you 

made appointments. 

I wish all students a very restful and enjoyable half-term break after weeks of their hard work as we come 

towards the end of Year 9.  

I look forward to seeing everyone after the holiday.  

Miss Massey, Year 9 Guidance Manager  
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Year 10  

I wanted to say what an extremely positive half-term the year group have had. They are demonstrating an 

exceptional attitude towards their learning and appear to have begun to really focus on the reality of mocks. A 

big well done to the pupils that have sat the short course RS exams so far, they have taken this in their stride 

and displayed a really mature attitude towards it. 

Please remind yourselves of the communication I sent out recently regarding college open days that are coming 

up in the next few weeks. A number of these events require you to pre-register in order to attend. 

If you have secured a work experience placement, you will today receive an email with a consent form which 

will need to be completed at your earliest convenience. 

As ever, I am super proud of the year group and hope they have a well-deserved restful break next week! 

Wishing you and your families a lovely half-term!    

Best wishes, Mrs Kalogerias 

 

Year 11 

Half term has finally arrived! Year 11 have now completed a full 2 weeks of their GCSE exams and have been 

incredible throughout. I want all Year 11 pupils to take some time this half term to relax and enjoy themselves 

alongside their revision. I am sure you will agree they thoroughly deserve it.  

I am pleased to announce that The Class of 2022 Yearbooks are now available to order. The cost of the 

Yearbook this year will be £13.40. The Yearbook is a lovely memory for pupils to have to remind them of their 

time at Toynbee. Payments can be made via your child's ScoPay account. Alternatively, cheques made payable 

to ‘Toynbee School’, together with your child’s name and tutor group can be handed in at the school 

reception. We ask that all payments are made by Friday 17th June. Any ordered Yearbooks will be given to 

pupils on Results Day.  

This week I have also re-sent the letter to parents/carers regarding the final few weeks for Year 11. Please do 

get in touch with me if you have any further questions regarding this. Just a reminder that Prom tickets need 

to be purchased by 17th June 2022 and again can be paid via ScoPay or cheque.  

I wish you and your families a lovely half term break.  

Take care, Miss West 

 

School trips  

We are delighted that for the first time in Toynbee history all the pupils across the Year Groups have been 

invited to celebrate the end of the school year by going on Theme Park trips on the dates below.   

 

Tuesday 19th July              Year 8 - Paultons Park   Year 10 - Thorpe Park    

Wednesday 20th July         Year 7 - Paultons Park    Year 9 - Thorpe Park   
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Please look out for the school communication on the trips that will be sent home this week.   

Please complete the Microsoft form to confirm your child’s place & complete payment on SCO PAY   

Any pupils who don’t want to attend will be accessing online learning in school for the day, as we will need to 

staff the trips appropriately due to the significant number of pupils who will be attending.    

We really hope that the trips will be lovely memorable days for everyone.   

Please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s Guidance Manager should you have any questions.   

 

Drama  

A huge congratulations to Mya in Year 9 who was awarded "Highly Commended" in the National Theatre's 

"New Views" competition. In this competition, pupils had to write a 30 minute script on a topic of their 

choice. Over 400 scripts were submitted from across the UK, so for Mya to be awarded Highly Commended 

for her play, "Spacetime", is a huge achievement! Well done Mya!! A big congratulations also to Hannah, Molly, 

Faye, Victoria, Elodie, Leah, Chris, Sasha and Ben for competing in the competition this year, and for writing 

some fantastic plays. I am so proud of all of you! 

Mrs Azor, Head of Drama 

 

Football - Year 9 Boys Hampshire Cup Winners 

Well done to our Year 9 boys who won their Hampshire Cup 

final this week, played at Alton FC versus John Hanson School. 

In their previous encounter John Hanson took an early lead 

that Toynbee could not quite break though they dominated 

the second half. In the Hampshire Cup final, our boys found 

themselves 2-0 down very quickly. It remained 2-0 at half time 

and some firm yet encouraging words from Mr French and Mr 

Trivett meant that the boys came out second half and 

dominated the play with Alejandro scoring twice before Ewan 

calmly slotted the winner. 

 

Cricket 

This week saw our new cricket strip unveiled with the U13 

boys team winning the opening match in Southampton district 

league match. We are looking forward to being able to host 

league and cup fixtures on site. 
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Attendance 

A reminder to please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk  or send a message via school 

comms on the first and any subsequent days of absence for your child. 

 

Vacancies  

We have the following vacancies at the school.  Please visit our website for more information.  

• PSHCE Practitioner 

• Senior Administration Assistant 

• PE / Sport Cover Supervisor  

• Learning Support Assistant - Vision Impairment Resource 

• Learning Support Assistant 

 

Timetable  

Week commencing June 6th is WEEK A on your lesson timetables.   
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THE FUTURE IS HERE 

Created by footballers, for footballers. FTY FLY infuses football and hi-tech equipment to create a unique 

training experience, aimed to maximise every aspect of your game whilst having fun. 

Join us at Knightwood Leisure Centre on either Tuesday 31st May or Sunday 10th July. You can book and 

guarantee your place online - https://ftyfly.co.uk/booking/ or turn up on the day to "pay & play." (subject to 

availability) 

Mr Probert  
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Catering
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